


Date
Senator/Congressman
Washington, DC

Dear Honorable [INSERT NAME OF Conferee, Tribe’s Senator, or Tribe’s Congressman]:
I am writing to you on behalf of the [INSERT TRIBE NAME] to ask for your assistance in securing support for the attached Tribal Transportation Unity Act to be included in the upcoming transportation legislation. Congress is currently considering a transportation reauthorization. There is vital need for Tribal transportation infrastructure development. 
We have joined together with Tribes across the nation to support the attached Tribal Priorities for inclusion in the new transportation bill.  These Tribal priorities have broad support throughout Indian Country. Many of these provisions, developed by Tribal leaders, were included in previous proposed transportation bills.  
These Tribal priorities will not only improve some of the most unsafe roads and bridges in the nation, but will also address some of the nation’s most entrenched long-term unemployment.  Safe and adequately maintained roads are critical for viable economic development and livability in our Native communities. 
The Tribal priorities include the following: 
· Support for enhanced funding levels for the Tribal Transportation and Tribal Transit Programs;
· To return the funding authority for the High Priority Projects Program from the US Treasury General Fund to Title 23 the Highway Trust Fund; 
· Extend the extremely successful self–governance program to the Department of Transportation; and to continue the current practice to permit tribes access to competitive grant programs under the Secretary of Transportation.
We trust you share our conviction that these Tribal priorities are critical to economic recovery for our Tribal communities, and the nation as a whole. Our tribal citizens and surrounding non-tribal communities rely on safe, dependable roads and public transportation to maintain and improve their quality of life.  We respectfully request your support for the Tribal Transportation Unity Act.   
Thank you for your consideration of this most important matter.  
						Sincerely, 
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